
CHAIR’S REPORT FOR THE TERM OF OFFICE 2016/2017                               
 

It has been a privilege to have been Chair of Magor 
with Undy Community Council for the year 2017-
2018 and I would like to take the opportunity to 
express my thanks to Cllr Sally Bailey who has 
supported me as Vice Chair during my term of 
office. 
  
Our clerk has worked with professionalism in 
carrying out her ever expanding role. I express my 
sincere thanks to Mrs Beverly Cawley. 
 

I wish to also acknowledge the hard work and efforts of our temporary Admin 
Support Assistant, Mrs Alison Sandiford who has helped us over the last few 
months. 
 
Our village wardens/litter pickers continue to work with enthusiasm and 
commitment and I very much wish to extend my gratitude to them. 
 
I acknowledge and appreciate the many hours that Councillors afford to their 
role on a voluntary basis.   
 
Throughout 2017-2018 our strategic committees have completed numerous 
tasks and projects.  I wish to express my gratitude to the members of those 
committees and to the chairs, Cllr Andrea Boyland and Cllr Mike Boyland.  I 
appreciate the countless hours that they have afforded to their roles. 
 
Thank you to all the councillors who have represented the community council 
on the numerous outside agency groups which we support. 
 
As elected members of the community council we all strive to “Conserve and 
improve Magor with Undy as an attractive and sustainable place in which to live, 
visit and do business” and I look forward to continuing to work with you all as 
our villages continue to grow and develop. 
 
 
Cllr Donna James 
Chair 2017-2018 
 


